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California has six Distinct Population Segments (DPS) of steelhead as determined by the National Marine Fisheries Service (NMFS).  Four of the six remain listed as threatened (Northern California, Central Valley California, Central California Coast, and South-Central California Coast), one remains as endangered (Southern California) and one remains not warranted for listing (Klamath Mountains Province).  The two northern DPSs include summer, winter, and half-pounder runs of steelhead, while the remaining DPSs include only winter steelhead.  Historically California had substantial steelhead populations, including runs of 4,000 to 20,000 steelhead in southern California streams. In general, wild steelhead stocks appear to be stable at low levels.
Monitoring efforts in California are, in general, currently inadequate to properly assess population abundance, and trends and conclusions about stock status are tenuous.  Only a few streams are monitored for adult returns.  Where we have juvenile abundance or density data we do not know how these data relate to the status of the adult populations. The statewide Steelhead Restoration and Management Plan is currently being updated.
 Several monitoring plans, however, are being developed and California has a statewide steelhead fishing report card program for harvest estimates and trend assessments.  A geographic distribution dataset of steelhead and resident rainbow trout throughout California has been established.  California’s Passage Assessment Database (PAD) Barrier Analysis Tool for prioritizing barrier restoration/removal in the coastal watersheds based on the quantity and quality of potential salmon and steelhead habitat available upstream, is fairly functional and has provided slides for each of the DPSs in my presentation. Lack of water flowing down streams and access above barriers remains the primary limiting factors for California steelhead. Efforts to modify and remove barriers, specifically south of San Francisco, have been a focus.
The development of a comprehensive steelhead monitoring plan has been initiated for California’s Central Valley, and will include spatially and temporally balanced sampling protocol that will allow development of statistically defensible population estimates. The plan will incorporate an adaptive management strategy, develop a standardized database structure, and implement standardized reporting techniques.  This plan is slated to be complete this year.    

Data gathered from the Steelhead Fishing Report-Restoration Card program (http://www.dfg.ca.gov/fish/Fishing/Monitoring/SHRC/index.asp) shows that steelhead anglers continued to release the majority of their steelhead (including hatchery steelhead).  Because of concern that hatchery steelhead are straying and spawning with wild stocks, angling regulations have been modified to allow 2 hatchery steelhead daily with 4 in possession for many streams, and regulation efforts are underway to expand this statewide.  Wild steelhead are no longer harvested in any river in California.
